PREFACE

“I’ve often felt that my library explained who I was,” writes Alberto Manguel in Packing My Library, ”and gave me a shifting self that transformed itself constantly throughout the years.” 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The same could be said of the Hebrew books in the libraries across Italy; their printing, usage and distribution attest to the transformation of Italian Jewish life and the nature of scholarship over the centuries. Scholars believe that the first printed Hebrew books were produced in Rome in the late 1460s, and it is likely that the first of these was Perush Al Ha Torah [Commentary on the Torah] by Moses ben Nachman [Nachmanides].  The earliest dated Hebrew book [1475] is R. Shlomo Yitzchaki’s [Rashi] Commentary on the Torah was also printed in Italy. The Soncino family, originally from the Alsatian town of Speyer, settled in Soncino, a village in northern Italy and were responsible for printing approximately 135 Hebrew books between 1484 and 1547; they printed the first complete Hebrew Bible in Europe in 1488. 

Much has happened in the printing and production of Hebrew books since the 1400s, and we owe a debt of gratitude to the guardians of these materials throughout Italy.  I am therefore delighted and proud that Gesher L’Europa is embarking on a professional development programme to draw on the expertise of the National Library of Israel to support the librarians responsible for Hebrew books and to create a central catalogue which will be very important international resource. In particular, I appreciate the collegiality of The National Central Library of Rome (BNCR) and  professional skills of UCEI to bring the relevant Jewish communities together to launch this unique programme.  Thanks are also due to Ms. Robin Nobel, Senior Grants Manager at RFHE and Ms. Caron Sethill, the Programme Manager of Gesher L’Europa at the NLI – without their commitment and attention to detail, this project would not have come to fruition. 

Our Israeli foundation, Yad Hanadiv and my family are honoured to be associated with the building of the National Library of Israel, scheduled for completion in 2021. Prime Minister Netanyahu said at the ground-breaking ceremony, the NLI ‘will be a focus of national pride... a beacon of light to the nations... We will all reap the fruits of the tree of knowledge that will take root here and grow higher and higher.’ This project to create a Union Catalogue of Hebrew Books in Italy is a perfect example of our intent that the NLI should be a library without borders – with links to Jewish communities, people and libraries wherever they may be, drawing on the cyber revolution to enhance community engagement, digital preservation, open access, and collaborative projects globally. 

I look forward to seeing the results of this exciting collaboration. 


JACOB ROTHSCHILD

